

October, 1988

Volume 4

NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING: NOVEMBER 1 - 7:30 PM - CHS LITTLE THEATRE

#### ALUMNI NIGHT AND DANCE

A good time was had by all at the October 14 Alumni Night football game and dance. The Alumni Band, Flag Corps, Majorettes and Rhythmettes all practiced hard in the weeks before the game and gave very entertaining half-time performances. Everyone had fun, too, reliving good times and sharing fond memories. Colerain Hall of Fame awardees were honored at half-time as well. They were: Dennis Chapman, Class of 1962; Jim Kropfeld, Class of 1958; and Steven Frazier, Class of 1971. Additionally, a moving tribute was paid to those Colerain grads who lost their lives in service to their country. The nephew of one of the servicemen blew taps at the end of the recognition ceremony, and the presence of our lost friends was deeply felt. Those remembered were:

WWII

Gene Smith, Class of '35 Harold "Doc" Binne, Class of '41 or '42 (?) William Stall, Class of '36

Clayton Schnecker, Class of '42

**VIETNAM** 

Garry Doolittle, Class of '58 Charles Cook, Class of '62 James Flagella, Class of '64 Ken Swafford, Class of '65 William "Duke" Schmees, Class of '65 Jeff Phaegley, Class of '83

**POLICE** 

The good times and fond memories continued to be shared after the game at the dance in Lakeridge Hall. Dancing, talking, and winning one of the many prizes were all part of the night's festivities. Scrolls for each decade of classes were up to be signed as guests came in the door. The classes of 1960-69 had the most grads present, and there was even one couple who signed the 1930's scroll! We want to the Boosters for supporting this event. Thank you, also, to the dance committee: Penny Schon, Ev McCluskey, Evelyn Ruth, Leaning Gundrum, and Doric Haves. Although the avening was a success in terms of the enjoyment of those Jeannie Gundrum, and Doris Hayes. Although the evening was a success in terms of the enjoyment of those who attended, unfortunately it was not as much a fund-raising success for the Alumni Association as we had hoped due to lower than expected attendance. It seems just not enough people know about CAA - so spread the word and come join us at future Alumni functions. We exist for YOU to reminisce, socialize with old friends and make new friends. We are grateful to those of you who did attend.

# **NEW MEMBERS**

A warm WELCOME to our new paid members, many of whom joined at the Alumni Night dance. Our new members are: Gloria Schaefer Westrich '69, Jim Niemeyer '67, Charles Williams '67, Dale Seiler '66, Maria Kay Schwiegeraht '85, Gary and Pam Schroeder '68, Clifford Sevier '70, Mary and Lance Stephens '71 and '72, Don and Carolyn Huber '55 and '59, Kathy Smith '78, Joni Kapperman Taulbee '82, David Grim '75, Harry Rowe '65, Jacque Verst '71, Marietta Trew Thomas '57, Paul Ericson M.D. '64. Dr. Ericson lives in New York and sent a small note with his membership fee. Here is an excerpt from that note: "Alumni Night is a great idea. There is nothing quite like Friday night high school football in Cincinnati. Go Cardinals!"

Thanks, Dr. Ericson, for your words of encouragement. All new members are welcome to join us at future meatings and events. As a matter of fact, all alumni are welcome. For those who wish to join the Association. meetings and events. As a matter of fact, all alumni are welcome. For those who wish to join the Association, only \$5 buys you a lifetime membership! Simply fill out the registration from attached to this newsletter and return it with your \$5 to our Treasurer, Michele Hughes, at the specified address. Or, return it to the school. Share this information with other Colerain grad friends, too. The more, the merrier!! ALSO, don't forget to notify us if you are already a paid member and have moved. And please let us know of any paid members you know of who have not received our newsletters so we may correct our mailing list. We don't want to miss anyone. Thanks!

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Don't forget the alumni basketball game on December 2 at 7:30 PM in the high school gym. The two teams consist of alumni varsity basketball players. If you're an alumni varsity player and would like to participate, call Denny Hirsch at 385-4475. Or, if you know an alumni varsity basketball grad, pass this information on in case they haven't already heard about it. Admission to the game is free, so come on out and offer your encouragement to the teams; their minds may not need the encouragement, but their bodies probably will! Let's all show up, chant cheers and whoop and holler!! The Alumni Association is planning to run the concession stand that night, so if you would be willing to help, please call one of the officers listed on this letter or let us know at the next meeting.

The Booster Club is hosting a MONTE CARLO night on January 21. The event will begin at 8:00 PM at the Hartwell Country Club. Cost is \$20 a couple/\$10 a person. Your admission buys you gambling chips, beer/setups, and dancing. You can play Black Jack, Poker, Dice, Big 6 and more from 8:00-10:00 PM. Then you can use the chips you've won to bid on the many prizes the Boosters will be offering. Dancing begins at 9:00 PM and ends at 1:00 AM. Of course, all monies raised by the Booster Club are used to fund the extra curricular activities at Colerain Sr. High, Colerain Jr. High, and White Oak Jr. High. So, as Colerain alumni, we're happy to lend our support to their efforts. For reservations call Carol Smith at 522-0455. Or, if you would like to donate a door prize, call Marie Weiks at 741-8570.

## YOU'LL BE HEARING FROM US SOON

We'll keep in touch and keep you informed of future events we plan to sponsor. We also encourage all you grads to share your ideas with us at our scheduled meetings. We know there's a lot of fun and creative suggestions amidst our alumni, so let's hear them! Your efforts will be much welcomed and appreciated. Hope to see you on November 1.

### **CAA OFFICERS**

Dennis Chapman, President 741-9136 Margo Thomson, Vice President 385-5949 Michele Hughes, Treasurer 385-3629 Doris Hayes, Secretary 681-4512 Lisa Lapp, Trustee 385-8206 Ev McCluskey, Trustee 522-7927 Penny Schon, Trustee 385-4799 Terry Byrne, Principal CHS 385-6424

# PLEASE FILL OUT COMPLETELY

YES, I want to join CAA. I have enclosed my \$5 membership fee.

NAME(S)

**ADDRESS** 

CITY

STATE

ZIP

YEAR GRADUATED

PHONE

Return to: Michele Hughes, 3629 Ashhill Ct., Cincinnati, Ohio 45247

o Please include maiden name